MONTERRA CDD NEWS
CONSTRUCTION IN THE FLP EASEMENT — June 2018

As many of you know, Florida Power and Light (FPL) has been planning
for some time to install a new feeder power line in the area the we use
as a linear park. They will be burying the feeder line underground to
harden it against hurricane-force winds. We were just advised that they
plan to start on Friday, June 1, 2018, and the project is expected to be
completed by the end of June (weather permitting).

The work schedule for a project of this size is to set up and have daily
safety / planning meetings at 7 am and commence work at 8 am,
ending at 5 pm, Monday thru Saturday. The feeder lines will run parallel
to the property line on the west side of the easement. North of
Monterra Blvd., it will pass between our tennis court and our fence
along Corta Bella. On the south side of Monterra Blvd. the projected
path will be between our concrete walkway and our fence running
along Bella Terra.

It is not our intent to close down the park during construction,
however, in the interest of safety, all residents are advised to keep their
distance from the construction zone while in the park. Please
encourage your children to avoid the area(s) under construction. They
should stay away from any construction equipment and supplies at all
times. The installation method they will be using is a horizontal boring
technique. There will not be any open trenching, however at any point
during construction there may be two open holes for the installation of
the connection vaults. They will be clearly marked and surrounded by
orange barricades. Please avoid these areas.



